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Recently there has been greater discussion in the society regarding the
promation for breastfeeding and better provision of facilities for breastfeeding.
This is very encouraging because it reflects that more people are realizing
and understanding the importance of breastfeeding to children’s healthy
growth and development. We are also glad to ses the Govermment being
more proactive in responding to the growing public concems with clear and
specific measures.

In August this year, the Department of Health and the Hospital Authority (HA)
announced their participation in the UNICEF Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative
Hong Kong Association's Baby Friendly Hospital Designation Process, and
pledged the eight HA hospitals with maternity units will seek accreditation in
stages. The first three hospitals are expected to attain Baby Friendly Hospital
status within five years. This is such a breakthrough, not only in terms of
raising the exclusive breastfeeding rate but also for recognizing the
continuous effort of all the breastfeeding support groups that have strived for
the rights for breastfeeding.

As the Govemment implemented the restriction of Mainland pregnant women
from booking their deliveries in both public and private hospitals, we hope the
hospitals are able to allocate more resources to mother-friendly childbirth
care and to further strengthen the support for breastfeeding mothers.

In the near future, we hope the govemment will implement the Hong Kong
Code, as this would be a crucial step towards protecting and promoting
breastfeeding in Hong Kong and to control against inappropriate marketing of
breastmilkk substitutes.

With everyone's support, we are confident in making “Breastfeeding Support:
Close to Mothers” a reality!

LERET mxnes
Dr Maggie Koong BBs
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Miriam Yeung supported breastfeeding mothers
at the WBW celebration
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Around 300 pregnant women, breastfeeding moms and
dads plus kids and family members attended a
celebration of World Breastfeeding Week on July 27 at
Mei Foo Community Centre. Officiating guests who
gave speeches and awards included Professor Sophia
Chan, Under Secretary for Food and Health; Dr
Alexander Chiu, Chaimman, Hospital Authority Steering
Committee on Breastfeeding and Miss Miriam Yeung,
UNICEF Regional Ambassador (East Asia and Pacific).

#1300 B2NELESE - SSEE !
A full house with around 300 attendees!

The theme of this years World Breastfeeding Week
“‘Breastfeeding Support: Close to Mothers” highlights
breastieeding peer counseling to provide sustainable
support to breastfeeding mothers. Dr Leung Wing
Cheong, BExecutive Committee Member of BFHIHKA,
announced the 2013 annual hospital survey results.
Findings revealed that the breastfeeding rate on
discharge in 2012 was 85.8%, 2.5% higher than that of
2011, which is the highest ever in 20 years.

The entire event was packed with activities. Apart from .
Ty oy TR B2 2 B O A X P 4R 400 B2 SLAR DR
peer counselior Angels and nusbands of dreastieeding Ms Christine Lam expressed thanks to breastfeeding mothers by

moms speaking on stage to encourage support for allowing their breastfeeding photos to be shown as a slide show.
breastieeding  mothers, there were dramatic

performances advocating for such support. Souvenir badges and certificates were presented by Ms Miram Yeung and
Professor Sophia Chan respectively to supporters in appreciation of their contributions. To conclude the event Miriam
shared her experience in breastfeeding.

Miriam, formenly a nurse and now an UNICEF Ambassador with a son, said that she naturally support breastfeeding. She
was glad to see the govemment, business enterprises and NGOs strengthen their promotion of breastfeeding in recent
years. She called upon the govemment and the community to devote more resources to further support mothers. She
thought extending matemity leave, providing fathers with patemity leave and setting up breastfeeding rooms in the
workplace are key factors in the success of breastfeeding. She revealed that she had experienced many difficulties when
breastfeeding. Fortunately the support from her husband and family members stopped her giving up. She therefore
encouraged families, the community and the government to work together in support of breastfeeding for the health of
the next generation.

Ms Judy Chen, Chairman of Hong Kong Committee for UNICEF also shared her experience as a breastfeeding mom
and said she hoped more mothers will retum to the normal means of infant feeding and breastfeed.

This year, a number of breastfeeding mothers supported the function by allowing their breastfeeding photos to be shown
as a slide show at the event. On behalf of the organisers, BFHIHKA wishes to thank all of them for their contributions and
assistance.
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“Long before baby's birth, many parents start rushing around to prepare presents, such
as the safest baby crib, the most stylish baby romper, the most comfortable diaper. But
do we know what is the best present to help our beloved babies grow healthily? It is
breastmilk.”

RYREEEERBRRELIUR
Professor Sophia Chan, Under Secretary for Food and Health
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“To further promote breastfeeding in HA hospitals, starting from 2013, we shall increase
our service capacity through recruiting more full time designated nurses to support and
teach mothers of newboms about breastfeeding, and to help them overcome
difficulties encountered both as in-patient and upon discharge. Furthermore, we shall
also strive to achieve international recognition through attaining standards set up by
WHO and UNICER"

EREIERRBEIIEEEZSSERERREL

Dr Alexander Chiu, Chairman of Hospital Authority Steering Committee on Breastfeeding
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“The United Nations Conwvention on the Rights of the Child states that every child has
the right to survival and development, as well as the right to enjoy the highest standard
of health. Breastfeeding is definitely the best present for our babies and all babies
should have the right to be breastfed.

el EREETET R8T ERELL
Ms Judy Chen, Chairman of Hong Kong Committee for UNICEF

FIRBLAERHH—ANS | ERHBLRRERANSEEZF - DER
BSE  LARRRHSEE R BRHNEERRE L FRELD. B3R
BBJ 2

“Breastfeeding is not only a mom's issue. | was lucky that my husband and post-natal
care helper shared lots of my baby care work so that | could take enough rest and
concentrate on breastfeeding. They also arranged nutritious meals for me, so that | had
enough nutrition to happily produce breastmilk for my son.”
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BFHIHKA RSFRE&HAE 2013
BFHIHKA Annual Survey 2013
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Every year, various activities are held around the globe to celebrate World Breastfeeding Week (WBW) from August 1
to 7. This year's theme is ‘Breastfeeding Support: Close to Mothers”.

As in the past, BFHIHKA conducted an annual survey in May among 18 hospitals with maternity units on the
breastieeding rate, the matemity units’ fulfilment of the “Ten Steps to Successiul Breastfeeding” and the compliance of
the International Code of Marketing of Breastmilk Substitutes by manufacturers and distributors within hospital
premises. The results of the survey were released at the event celebrating WBW held on July 27.

The survey revealed that over 85% of mothers initiated breastfeeding prior to discharge from hospital, the highest ever
in 20 years. However, it also showed that conditions conducive to exclusive breastfeeding have to be improved and
the support to breastfeeding mothers in the community needs to be strengthened.

0
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HRARE Special Report
1. Breastfeeding Rate on Discharge

QOut of the 91,472 hirths in 18 hospitals in Hong Kong with matemity units in 2012, the breastfeeding rate on discharge
was 85.8%, 2.5% higher than that of 2011, The increase translated to 2,300 more mothers intending to breastfeed
their babies. However, exclusive breastfeeding rates reported from public hospitals for varying periods of the year
ranged from 14 to 56%. Information available from 6 private hospitals ranged from O to 95%. This reflected a big
variance in the promotion of breastfeeding in different hospitals.

2. The “Ten Steps to Successful Breastfeeding”

The “Ten Steps to Successful Breastfeeding” is a set of guidelines for matemty units in order to provide optimal support
to breastfeeding mothers. Practices such as rooming-in mother and baby, training of medical and nursing staff, and
promoting mother support groups are important to promote exclusive breastfeeding. However, some hospitals
reported that their staff are not acquainted with the breastfeeding policy, and less than a third of paediatric nurses and
doctors, and obstetric doctors have completed training within six months of joining the service to support the
implementation of the breastfeeding policy. Indeed this has a decisive impact on the success of breastfeeding.

3. The International Code of Marketing of Breastmilk Substitutes

All hospitals with matemity units have stopped receiving free supplies of breastmilk substitutes for mothers. However,
there seems to be a small increase in infant formula milk company staff offering discounts to mothers. Healthcare
workers also observed more products with texts / pictures idealizing artificial feeding. In 2013, the Hong Kong Code of
marketing of breastmilk substitutes has already undergone public consultation. Hopefully, the implementation of the
Hong Kong Code could further protect breastfeeding from inappropriate marketing practices.

Conclusion

The initiation rate of breastfeeding continued to increase, reaching 85.8% in 2012. A A5
But there is still much room for improvement on the exclusive breastfeeding rate. In it
order to further strengthen areas of improvement and prevent regression, fraining of

doctors, midwives / nurses and supporting staff is most important. The launching of

the chapter on Mother-friendly Childbirth (see related article in this issue) in 2013 is WY E A
going to enhance the training curriculum for healthcare professionals. As the birth t (42

rate in 2013 is expected to decrease, more manpower and time could be
allocated for Mother-friendly Childbirth at hospitals. If the Hong Kong Code can be
implemented as soon as possible, through the regulation of improper marketing of
breastmilk substitutes, the protection and promotion of breastfeeding will be more
effective in future. ok SEeH NIRRT R

Dr Leung Wing Cheong
announced the survey results

(Please visit our website to read/or download the entire report.)

AEIIERIEE (LiREt) (1992-2012)
Breastfeeding rate on Discharge (1992-2012)
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rERXE, 518 2013/14
Peer Counsellor Programme 2013/14
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Organised by BFHIHKA in conjunction with the Department of Health, the Peer Counsellor Programme is now in its 2nd
year. This year, 16 mothers who have exclusively breastfed for at least 3 months joined the programme and completed
20 hours’ training on breastfeeding counselling.

Together with the first batch of Angels (peer counsellors), the programme has a team of 28 breastfeeding counsellors
helping new mothers and sharing insights in breastfeeding. They are now serving at MCHCs in Lek Yuen, Tsuen Wan
and Chalwan holding “Happy Talks for Breastfeeding Mothers” at support group meetings. They promote
breastfeeding to other mothers and the public through their personal experience in breastfeeding.

Fostering the establishment of breastfeeding support groups is one of the steps in the “Ten Steps to Successful
Breastfeeding”. Peer support increases mothers’ self confidence to sustain breastfeeding. We hope to further enhance
the content of the programme to support more breastfeeding mothers and facilitate hospitals to become Baby Friendly.

If interested, please refer to posters at Lek Yuen, Tsuen Wan and Chaiwan MCHCs or visit www. babyfriendly.org.hk for
details. We welcome your participation whether you are pregnant or have already given birth.

Fi5scihae iz, 2EEM
“Mum’s milk factory” Comic Book
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BFHIHKA together with the Department of Health, the Hospital Authority and Hong
Kong Breastfeeding Mothers' Association published a comic book to promote
breastfeeding. The booklet titled “Mum’s milk factory” features lively interesting
drawings with easy-to-read texts. \Whether you have breastfed or not, you are
sure to smile when reading it. Please visit our website www.babyfriendly.org.hk to

download a copy (Chinese version only)
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The Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative was first launched in 1991 by the World Health Organization (WHO) and the United
Nations Children's Fund (UNICEF) with the aim to promote all health facilities with maternity units attaining service
standards of a Baby Friendly Hospital that would provide mothers and babies with the necessary breastfeeding
support.

At the joint press conference held on August 5, the Department of Health and the Hospital Authority (HA) announced
their participation in BFHHKA's Baby Friendly Hospital Designation process. The maximum time for each hospital to go
through the process is & years. Re-assessment will be done every 3 years thereafter to ensure maintenance of
service quality.

Dr Alexander Chiu, Chief Manager (Quality and Standards) of HA said the first three HA hospitals to join the process
are Queen Elizabeth Hospital, Queen Mary Hospital and Kwong Wah Hospital. They are expected to receive the Baby
Friendly Hospital Award within five years. The other 5 hospitals with maternity units will also apply for the accreditation
in stages.

To fit in with the above plan, the first three hospitals will each recruit two additional obstetric nurses to specifically assist
mothers to breastfeed and promote breastfeeding at the bedside as well as help mothers resolve problems
encountered in breastfeeding. In addition, hospitals will be encouraged to implement Mother-friendly Childbirth
measures to assist mothers to have a natural childbirth and increase the chance for exclusive breastfeeding.

Dr Shirely Leung, Assistant Director (Family and Elderly Health Services) of the Department of Health pointed out that
the exclusive breastfeeding rate of Baby Friendly Hospitals is usually 20-30 per cent higher than at other hospitals. In
view of this, the Department of Health will join hands with HA to promote all govemment hospitals with matemity units
being designated while MCHCs will facilitate the process accordingly.

Records showed that there are more than 20,000 hospitals in the world designated as Baby Friendly Hospitals.
BFHIHKA conducted a briefing session in January this year to provide hospitals with details and requirement of the
designation process in Hong Kong. Please visit www.babyfriendly.org.hk to obtain relevant materials (English version
only).
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Ten Steps of the Mother-
friendly Childbirth Initiative
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To echo the theme of World Breastfeeding Week this year, “Breastieeding Support: Close to Mothers”, BFHIHKA
collaborated with the Department of Health to launch a new chapter on Mother-friendly Childbirth to supplement the
existing Department of Health self-leaming breastfeeding kit for healthcare professionals. This will assist doctors,
midwives and nurses to complete thelir required training for a Baby Friendly Hospital after going through this new chapter
and relevant materials of the breastfeeding kit, other than the practical part. The Chapter points out that all obstetric and
neonatural care faciliies should provide services based on the following guidelines:

=00 N OO L0 NS

0.

Offers all birthing mothers unrestricted access to birth companions, labour support, professional midwifery care.,
Provides accurate, descriptive, statistical information about birth care practices.

Provides culturally competent care.

Provides the birthing woman with freedom of movement to walk, move, assume positions of her choice.

Has clearly defined policies, procedures for collaboration, consultation, links to community resources.

Does not routinely employ practices, procedures unsupported by scientific evidence.

Educates staff in nondrug methods of pain relief and does not promote use of analgesic, anaesthetic drugs.
Encourages all mothers, families to touch, hold, breastfeed, care for their babies.

Discourages nonreligious circumcision of the newbom.,

Strives to achieve the WHO/UNICEF Ten Steps of the Baby-Friendly Hospital Initiative to promote successful breastfeeding.

Since the HKSAR Government has prohibited Mainland pregnant women’s bookings in both public and private hospitals
altogether in 20183, it is hoped that more manpower and time could be allocated for Mother-friendly Childbirth in hospitals
to further strengthen the support for breastfeeding mothers.
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We need your support to give our children the best start in life. You are cordially invited to join Us as our
supporter or make a donation. We will share with you the latest news and information about

breastfeeding. For more information, please visit us at www.babyfriendly.org.hk or call at 2591 0782,

\e

BR / E5LXRI8 Donation / Application Form

L] EARIBEIHKS RERERSEIRS - WIRA / HIBR .
| wish to donate HK$ to the Association. Please issue receipt in the name of
(BHES1007c A _EIEFR + ol EB5E SR © Donation of HK$100 or more is tax-deductible)
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| wish to assist in voluntary activities organized by the Association.
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| don't want to receive a printed copy of “Baby Friendly Newsletter®, so please send an emall to alert me
when the latest version is available online.

BEMDIE E-malil:

% Name: (P32 in Chinese) @& inEngisn)  MEBI Sex:_
$@ENikiE Mailing Address:

BEE Tel: (571 Mobile) (£ Home)

88 Fax: TEPHbUE E-mail:

I ZE Profession: MERE 238 Organization:
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BB E B4 7 214538 A “Baby Friendly Hospital Inftiative Hong Kong Association” EFERZE A& |ttt o

Flease complete this form and post it to Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative Hong Kong Association, 3rd Floor, 60 Blue Pool Road, Happy
Valley, Hong Kong or by fax/email at 2338 5521 / bfhi@unicef.org.hk. For making a donaticn, please post to us a crossed cheque
payable to “Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative Hong Kong Association” together with this form.
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B IERSEREERTEER o SR N AEENE FIENREE - 557251800 L85 c Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative
Hong Kong Association (BFHIHKA) and any service provider engaged by BFHIHKA may use your contact information from time to
time to issue receipts, conduct donor survey and to provide you with communications and fundraising materials to inform you of
programmes, activities and appeals of BFHIHKA, Hong Kong Committee for UNICEF and UNICEF. Al personal data will be kept

confidential and handled in accordance with applicable laws. In the event that you do not wish to receive such materials or

communications, please tick the box. |:|
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SEREIEREET53R =12 3/F, 60 Blue Pool Road, Happy Valley, Hong Kong
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B E) E-mail: bfhi@unicef.org.hk #81E Website: www.babyfriendly.org.hk
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Baby Friendly Hospital Initiative (BFHI) is an UNICEF initiative to promote, protect and support breastfeeding.

www.unicef.org.hk
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